
BBQ at the Walmer Castle 
 
 

Sunday the 21 August 2016 became a day of 
celebration for our community; it was a step 
toward a brighter future as we organised the 
first function at the Walmer Castle, our new 
community centre. It was bought on the 28th 
of March.  The purchase was made possible 
because of the generosity of Jason and 
Daphne Mermikides, who donated almost 
two thirds of the purchase price.  
 
This was a day when many people from the 
Greek Community of Margate and the local 
Westgate Community came together to 
express their opinion and share their vision 

for the future for this landmark of a building.  
 
A BBQ was organised with the food supplied free of 
charge by the Greek community.  The local Westgate 
Community turned up in their hundreds and helped make 
the function an outstanding success. Most people 
expressed relief that the venue was to be turned into a 
Community Centre and would not be lost to the 
Community forever.  
 

 

   
 
Report by David Papa-Adam 
Editing Michael Papadopoullos 

Our new community centre, Walmer Castle 

Volunteers from the Greek Orthodox community of Margate cooking and serving delicious souvlaki. 


